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CHARLIE BECK
Chief of Police

INTRADEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE

December 6, 2013
1.17

TO: The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners

FROM: Chief of Police

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF MASTER SERVICES AGREEMENT WITH
MOTOROLA SOLUTIONS, INC.

RECOMMENDED ACTIONS

1. That the Board of Police Commissioners (Board) REVIEW and APPROVE the attached Master
Services Agreement with Motorola Solutions, Inc. (Motorola), subject to the City Attorney's
review and approval as to form and legality.

2. That the Board TRANSMIT the Contract to the Office of the Mayor for review and approval.

3. That the Board AUTHORIZE the Chief of Police to execute the Contract, upon Mayoral
approval.

DISCUSSION

The attached Master Services Agreement between the City of Los Angeles (City) and Motorola
Solutions, Inc. (Motorola) is needed so that the City may purchase, on an as needed basis, field
engineering, communications system design, system upgrade or expansion, project management,
system technologist, field service, installation, programming, maintenance and support, or other
services typically performed by Motorola, including those relating to Motorola Computer-aided
Dispatch (CAD) Systems, Geofile, Voice Radio System (VRS), Data and Dispatch Radio Systems,
handheld and mobile radios, and PIPS Automated License Plate Recognition (ALPR-MW).

Because of Motorola's proprietary knowledge regarding the Los Angeles Police Department's Radio
Systems and equipment previously provided by Motorola to the City, Motorola submitted a proposal
for various types of services. The City evaluated Motorola's proposed pricing and determined its
pricing to be reasonable and sufficient enough to warrant awarding Motorola a sole source contract,
which was reviewed and approved by the City Attorney. All applicable contracting requirements
have been met by Motorola.

If you have any questions, please contact Chief Information Officer Maggie Goodrich, Commanding
Officer, Information Technology Bureau, at (213) 486-0370.

Attachments


